Monthly Update for September 2024

Water:

e Thomas Franks was hired at the Water Works.

e The Heap/Hofer pool bath house has been winterized.

e Spoke to Water Works employees about pool and park restroom
winterizing procedures.

e Water Works employees have been going door to door and checking
customer service lines.

e Water Works employees flushed mains.

e Located water and sewer mains while Water Works employees flushed
mains.

e Water Works employees in conjunction with golf course employees
found and disconnected the irrigation main around Hole # 11 for the
slated excavation.

e Water Works assisted with residential water service line leak on Main
Street.

e Water Works installed new tap on St Mary Road.

Wastewater:

e Kerr Electric getting quote for exhaust fan replacement in electrical
room of plant.

e Kerr Electric, in conjunction with wastewater and street employees,
pulled the pumps at the Twin Forks lift station and cleaned. The pumps
were plugged tight with rags.



Utility:

Sat in on scoring committee for comprehensive planning firms.

Spear Winterized Pool.

Assisted Gina in finding year that storm sewer charges were added to
the water bill. (2007)

Filed complaint of semi-tractor parked on 4t Street.

Surveys for Town Street rights-of-way nearing completion. Took photos
of surveys. |

Sat in on meeting with Triad Engineering to go over continuing projects.
Spoke to Street Superintendent concerning the storm drainage at 7t and
Long, and 6t and Mill Streets.

Collaborated with the Police Department concerning code enforcement.
Checked with golf course employees to determine where the irrigation
main is located after leaving Reservoir Road.

Checked with golf course employee to determine the location of the
septic systems at the course.

Worked with town resident on information concerning a water and
sewer tap for a proposed new garage.

Assisted Water Works employees in getting the flushing route, method,
and routine, established.

Worked with Hach Company to straighten out invoices for water
analyzers.

Received satisfactory inspection report from Tim Holtz for compost
station. |

Attended training in Lawrenceburg on PFAS and other water
contaminants.

Went around with Duke Energy technician to ascertain the location of
electric meters.

Worked with Accessors, Recorders, and Surveyors office to straighten
out the Town’'s deed where the High School water storage tank is
located. It can now be located on the GIS mapping system.

Street, Water, and Sewer, met with Janna Bingham, Indiana 811, to discuss
locates, problems, and future requirements

Every department had Human Resources training at the Schilling Center.



